# **ACF NEWSLETTER**

#### **THIRD QUARTER, 2023**

## A STRONG START

Fall 2023 has gone by in a blur. I cannot believe that we only have a few weeks left of this semester. With the Welcome Week events and an earlier-than-normal Fall Retreat, the first month in this semester was a sprint. By the time our staff was able to stop and catch our breath, the semester was more than halfway finished.

Our Welcome Weeks events were well attended. Katie Cobb, April Click, Rawson Brooks, and Allie Brothers did a tremendous job planning events like our Nerf Siege and the singing in the AU Chapel. A lot of new students attended these events. Katie Lawrence, our Outreach Intern, and our eight freshmen focus leaders worked hard to meet all the new students at these events. And many of these new students have stayed connected to our ministry.

For the first time in several years, we were able to have a leadership retreat at the beginning of the fall semester. Between our apprentices, interns, community group leaders, and our freshmen focus leaders, we have over twenty students serving in a leadership role. We were blessed with the opportunity to go to nearby Christian retreat center — Camp Marannook — for the first weekend of the fall semester. We prayed together, discussed our roles and responsibilities, and



planned out the fall. Most of these leaders are just volunteers. I appreciate their willingness to spend that whole weekend preparing for the year. Our student leaders are amazing. They invest hours each week into our ministry and into other students. They are truly on the frontlines of our ministry. I feel honored to get to work in the Kingdom of God alongside them.

Three weeks after our leadership retreat, we were back at Camp Marannook for our fall retreat. This year, our theme was Forgiveness. Specifically, we reflected on how our grasp of God's mercy for us leads us to be merciful to others. Rawson Brooks, Allie Brothers, Olivia Wilson, and Kendrick Duncan helped me plan the sessions. I taught the three of the sessions. On Saturday night, though, we split up into guys and girls for the evening session. Rawson and Kendrick led the guys' discussion, and Allie and Olivia lead the girls' discussion. They helped our students delve more deeply into the emotional and spiritual obstacles we all face when struggle to forgive others. As always, the students had fun hanging out. Camp Marannook had a great pool with a large pavilion next to it. We spent Saturday afternoon grilling out, swimming, and watching the Auburn game. Except for the Auburn loss, it was a great time.

Since our fall retreat, most of our focus has been on the weekly routines. Though I love our retreats and other events, the core of our ministry is in Tuesday nights, Community Groups, Discipling Groups, and more. Through these, our spiritual community is strength-

ened, and we grow in our knowledge of God.

Though we only have a few weeks left, we know God can accomplish a lot during that time. So keep our staff and student leaders in your prayers. Pray that we end the semester well. As always, I appreciate all of your support of our ministry. Without you, we couldn't do what we do.

In Christ, Micah Cobb







### THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUED PRAYERS AND FINANCIAL SUPPORT!

MAKE YOUR TAX-DEDUCTIBLE DONATION CHECKS OUT TO AUBURN CHRISTIAN FOUNDATION

PLEASE DETACH THIS SECTION & RETURN TO:

AUBURN CHRISTIAN FOUNDATION, INC. P.O. BOX 1841 AUBURN. AL 36831 OR YOU CAN VISIT www.au4jesus.org go to "GIVE" and click on "MAKE A DONATION"

	LIVE TO MAVE	A ONE TIME	LANTION	IN THE AMOUNT	$\alpha$
I W/		A CIMIL I IIVIL I	HINALIHIN I		
ITTUULD	LINE IV MANE	A VILL-IIIVIL L	JUNALIUN	IN THE AMOUNT	VI.

I WOULD LIKE TO MAKE A MONTHLY DONATION IN THE AMOUNT OF

← ONE-TIME AMOUNT

← MONTHLY AMOUNT

#### I WOULD LIKE TO SAVE THE ACF MONEY BY GETTING THIS QUARTERLY REPORT BY EMAIL

← YES ← NO ← EMAIL

Opelika, AL

Andrew & April Click

Owens Cross Roads, AL

Jeff & Anisa Thompson

Jim & Kerrie Flowers

Debbie Milanes

Kati Williamson

Rogersville, AL

Russellville, AL

North Highlands

Church

PLEASE CHECK HERE IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO BE REMOVED FROM OUR MAILING LIST

← CHECK TO UNSUBSCRIBE

Please note that you can also make donations online with PayPal. Go to the home page of the Auburn Christian Student Center, www.au4jesus.org, go to "Alumni & Supporters" and click "Donations." Thank you for remembering us as you plan your charitable giving for 2023.

## **3rd Quarter ACF Contributors**

Anniston, AL
James & Nan Jenkins
Auburn, AL
Jon & Julie Commander
Bill & Sharon Crew
Caleb & Kathryn Dobbs
Bob & Julie Forrester
Doris Goolsby
Bob & Dot Gudauskas
Jim & Leticia Guin

John & Amie Hardin
Pete Henderson
Mac & Laura Matthews
Carter & Jan Miles
Jim & Mary Lou Stone
Frank & Laucita Swinson
Mike & Rene Waldrop
Heath & Shanna Willingham
Bessemer, AL
Thomas & Deborah Boothe

26 679 22

### **ACF FINANCIAL REPORT**

Auburn Christian Foundation, Inc. Income Statement for the Quarter Ended Sept. 30, 2023

#### INCOME

CONTRIBUTIONS

CONTINIDOTIONS	20,073.22
INVESTMENT INCOME	1,383.07
TOTAL INCOME	28,062.29
EXPENSES	
STAFF SALARIES	23,400.00
<b>BUILDING &amp; GROUNDS</b>	23,220.55
COPIER EXPENSE	552.33
OFFICE	871.20
PAYPAL FEES	374.46
PRINTING	403.38
PROFESSIONAL FEES	875.00
SUBSCRIPTIONS	272.94
SUPPLIES	2,286.55
UTILITIES	4,711.50
TOTAL EXPENSE	56,967.91

**TOTAL INCOME LESS EXPENSES (28,905.62)** 

Dothan, AL Linda Mercier Florence, AL Jud & Julie Young Hanceville, AL Connie Barnett Harvest, AL Amber Owens Havlevville, AL Chris & Amanda Lawson Homewood, AL Johnathan & Amy **Player** Hope Hull, AL Mitch & Cindy Henry Huntsville, AL Clark & Janet Anderson Daniel & Allison Goad Rachel Lawrence Madison, AL Chris & Medora Gaddes David & Allyson Perkinson Montgomery, AL Ryan Adair Ralph & Brenda Davis Mobile, AL Larry & Debbie Johnson Moulton, AL Clinton & Barbara Hardin New Hope, AL Mitchell & Christine Brown Northport, AL

Ava Eure

Glen Strickland Trussville. AL Mark & Avivi Behel Margaret Pritchard Les & Amy Self Vestavia, AL Paul & Kate Dyer Wetumpka, AL Derrick & Patsy Sikes Pensacola, FL Richard & Linda Zeiler Plantation, FL Geoffrey & Mechelle Horst Shalimar, FL Zachariah Ezell Alpharetta, GA Derek & Shannon Nichols Athens, GA Stacy & Patricia Searels Atlanta, GA Michael Waldrop Buford, GA Danny & Elizabeth Thompson

Columbus, GA Jim & Mary Hayes Decatur, GA Lori Hartzog Lawrenceville, GA Tim & Amanda Timwell Sharpsburg, GA Todd & Keely Zeiler Louisville, KY Scott Dukes Bobby & Becca Dyer Will & Halev Ready Lafayette, LA Joey & Ann Ledet Oxford, MS Ben & Marybeth Brinkerhoff Charlotte, NC Rebecca Self Raleigh, NC Drew & Amy Bullington Bartlesville, OK Larry & Ann Johnson Rock Hill, SC Stephen & Dawn Jones Brentwood, TN Paul & Janet Cates Byron Grate Joe & Rita Morgan Beth Stubblefield Chattanooga, TN Blake Jacobs Franklin, TN Daniel & Lindsay Meek Germantown, TN Andy & Jenny Sanders

ell NO DO CO LO DO COLO D

Knoxville, TN Reed & Laura Beth Anderson

Memphis, TN Brandon & Elizabeth Edwards

Nashville, TN David & Dia Duer

<u>Dallas, TX</u> Charles & Bethany Forrester

<u>Lynnwood, WA</u> Josh & Sara Brinkerhoff

#### In Memory of

Len & Monette Cochran
By: Heath & Shanna
Willingham
Joan E. Cole
By: Connie & Chris
Barnett

#### In Honor of

Andrew & April Click
By: Mitch & Cindy
Henry
Micah & Katie Cobb
By: Mitch & Cindy

Henry Dr. Jon Commander

By: Kati Williamson

# FAITH, FRIENDSHIP, AND FINDING MY WAY



Rawson Brooks Class of 2019 B.S. in Exercise Science

Like several of my peers, I can largely attribute my existence to the ACSC. One Christmas party at Auburn Church of Christ in the early 90s, students of the ACSC and members of the ACOC were asked to wrap and bring a gag gift and

place it in a pile where partygoers would randomly pull a gift from the pile. Angela Chandler, and her toddler-aged son, Christopher, selected a gift. Revealed to be a finely crafted plastic sword, Christopher immediately began playing with it. The one who brought the sword as a gift, James Brooks, would notice the child playing with the sword and would go over to praise him on his impressive melee combat skills. Angela would notice the man talking to her son and go introduce herself. Six years later, I was born. My parents spoke fondly of their days at the ACSC throughout my growing up. Trips to Taco Bell, duct taping their friends to any and everything, Jim Brinkerhoff's messages, and of course, waiting in line to use the ACSC's landline phone. These stories would only further cement my intent to go to Auburn when I was deciding which college to attend. In fact, there was very little deciding as it was the only college to which I applied.

However, my first semester at Auburn was anything but the fun and camaraderie I had anticipated. The abrupt transition from the house where I was born and raised to Auburn, a city I had only previously visited on weekends, had a significantly greater impact on me than I had anticipated. I had very few friends from high school that came to Auburn, and even fewer that didn't quickly join the party scene. When I came to the ACSC, most of the freshmen in my class seemed to already have pre-established friendships with one another. I felt behind. Instead of going to home football games in Jordan-Hare, I spent most of my weekends going home to Huntsville or visiting my then girlfriend at another college. My grades suffered. My desire to workout suffered. My reliance on God suffered. Looking back now, it is clear I was depressed. One trip would change my trajectory forever: Gulf Coast Getaway 2016. Twelve freshman guys were thrown into a three-bedroom hotel room. It was there I realized how in my head I had been. These guys treated me like one of their own the moment I stepped through the door. It didn't matter that we had little to no previous experiences together. Our bond was only made stronger when we kept finding ourselves in trouble and consequently scolded by Micah. Using that base of confidence to show up consistently on Tuesday nights, many upperclassmen would begin inviting me to dinner and to participate in intramurals.

After several years of gaining memories similar to the ones of which my parents spoke, Covid hit. And while Covid itself didn't worry me, my lack of direction did. While my friends had

moved on to jobs or graduate schools after we graduated, I was unsure of what my next steps were. Feeling behind once again, I fell into a depression. Several factors would pull me out: I moved into the ACSC apartment, my friendships with Caleb Evers and Blair Bailey would evolve into brotherhoods, and I would begin to learn what it meant to be an active participant in my relationship with God.

In Exodus 14:14, Moses tells the Israelites, being chased by the Egyptians, "The Lord will fight for you; you need only to be still." Shortly after, God would part the sea for their escape. This verse grounded me in 2020 and still does today. Summer of 2021, Micah informed me that the Auburn Church of Christ Youth Group needed an intern. After initially turning down the offer, I decided to accept. That was the summer that ministry piqued my interest. The next summer, I had the opportunity to return home to Twickenham Church of Christ and intern for their youth ministry. That was the summer I learned that I needed to be in youth ministry. I would return to the ACSC that fall and begin working under Micah as his apprentice in order to hone my teaching abilities and further my understanding of ministry behind the scenes. Much like the parting of the sea in Exodus, this journey reaffirmed that sometimes, all one needs to do is stand still, have faith, and let God's divine orchestration guide their path.



## AUBURN CHRISTIAN FOUNDATION, INC

P.O. Box 1841 Auburn, AL 36831-1841 NONPROFIT ORG
US POSTAGE
PAID
AUBURN, AL
PERMIT NO. 50

Return Service Requested

# AUBURN CHRISTIAN FOUNDATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS:

Tom Burch

**Andrew Click** 

Bill Crew

Tom Gudauskas

Amie Hardin

Steve Lambert

Mac Matthews

Joe Morgan

Jim Stone

Mike Waldrop

Shanna Willingham

**Bruce Zutter** 

# FALL RETREAT 2023









